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NO HOSTAGE FACILITY 
 
 
County’s Juvenile Justice Campus, Fresno County South Annex Jail, Fresno County North 
Annex Jail, and the Fresno County Main Jail (the “Detention Facilities”) are no hostage 
facilities operated by the County’s Sheriff’s Office and the Probation Department.   
 
The security of each Detention Facility is paramount and takes precedence over all 
processes.  Before the start of any work, the Contractor and any subcontractors shall review 
with a representative of the Sheriff’s Office, Probation Department and County Coordinator, 
the proposed process and how his work will interface with the respective Detention Facility’s 
operations.  The Detention Facility’s operations shall take precedence.  Contractor shall 
perform his work in accordance with the procedures established by the Sheriff’s and 
Probation Departments.  Should any revisions to any procedures become necessary, such 
revisions shall be reviewed and approved by Sheriff’s Office or Probation Department and 
the County Coordinator before execution of such revisions.  Exit facilities, distress warning 
devices and similar devices and equipment shall remain operable at all times in accordance 
with regulations of the State Fire Marshall. 
 
The Contractor shall plan and execute his work in such a manner so as to prevent a breach 
of the Detention Facilities’ Security or allowing an inmate to escape.  This maintenance of 
security shall remain in effect for the duration of the project.   
 
The Contractor shall be responsible for preventing the introduction of any material or 
equipment into the facility that could be deemed contraband.  Such contraband shall include, 
but not be limited to, tools, equipment, supplies, construction waste, and construction 
materials. 
 
Only tools, supplies and equipment necessary to complete a given task shall be taken into an 
inmate occupied space.  Such tools, supplies, and materials shall be inventoried in and out of 
the secured area by the Contractor.  Any discrepancy shall be called to the attention of the 
Sheriff’s Office or Probation Department representative immediately.   
 
The Sheriff’s Office or Probation Department may want to limit the number of workmen in any 
one area at one time.  Only workmen with proper identification as issued by the Sheriff’s 
Office shall be allowed into the work area within the Detention Facilities.  The appropriate 
identification will be issued on an as needed basis. 
 
The Detention Facilities have no “off hours”.  The Contractor shall confer with the Sheriff’s 
Office’s representative and the County Coordinator on a case-by-case basis for all work to be 
performed outside normal hours. 
 
Any violations of security procedures which result in extraordinary man hour expenditures by 
County, such as for unscheduled searches to retrieve contraband or man hour costs 
expended to report and/or recapture an escapee, will be the responsibility of the Contractor.  
 


